
FONSI NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

TO: State Clearinghouse Date: 1/30/2020 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA, 95814 

FROM:  California Department of 
Transportation 

Areawide Clearinghouse District 04 
111 Grand Avenue,MS8 
Oakland, CA 94612 

SUBJECT:  Notice of Availability of Finding of No Significant Impact 
(Pursuant to: U. S. D. O. T. Order 5610. 1C, Paragraph 5. b) 

SCH #: 2016042012 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to address 
seismic and structural concerns of the Saratoga Creek Bridge, located at Post 
Mile (PM) 4.85 along State Route (SR-) 9. This would be accomplished by 
constructing a new steel girder bridge within the existing bridge, while 
maintaining much of the original outer structure. The purpose of the project is to 
maintain safe and stable connectivity along SR-9, between the City of Saratoga 
in Santa Clara County and the community of Felton in Santa Cruz County. The 
need for this project results from the structural and seismic deficiencies in the 
existing Saratoga Creek Bridge which could undermine the future ability of the 
structure to continue providing reliable traffic service.   

This is to advise you that a Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) has been 
made for this project by the California Department of Transportation as assigned 
by the Federal Highway Administration pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327. A copy of the 
FONSI and the attached Environmental Assessment can be obtained from the 
California Department of Transportation office located at the above address.  


